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Nursery and The Nest

Dear Parents and Carers
Happy New Year! 
I’ll start by saying hello and introducing myself briefly as the new Head of Centre. My name is Susan Sutton and I am very pleased to be joining the team here at Homerton.
I have many years experience working with young children and their families, most recently as the Head teacher of  a maintained nursery school in Mid-Essex and, previously to this, as Head of a Children’s Centre in central  London.
Positive relationships with families are essential to the well-being and progress of children. We value your contribution and fostering our relationship with you is of utmost importance, so please let us know about your concerns as well as those things you and your child have enjoyed and we will do our best to listen and support you in any way we can. We do hope you all had a lovely festive break and thank you for all your good wishes, cards and presents to staff. 

       Important term dates for your diary
Monday 20th February - Whole school closure for staff training 
Half Term -Monday 13th February – Friday 17th  February 2017
Closure Day - Monday 20th February 2017
Back to School - Tuesday 21stFebruary 2017
School Places
If you are applying for a reception place for your child to start school in September 2017 please remember that the closing date for applications is 15th January.
Parents Consultations – will be take place at the end of January and beginning of February.
Staff will let you know the exact dates next week once this is finalised.
Once the date for your child’s class has been confirmed, please look at your classroom notice boards for times and sign up for a 10 minute consultation.

As you may be aware we have acquired a piece of land that is located next to The Nest garden. Work has already been started during the holiday to make the area safe and ready for use. Staff are also busy planning the ways in which the space can be used. Many thanks to all those who have contributed in any way including sponsoring a tree! We are very excited developing this new area and further enhancing the experience of the children here at Homerton.
Owlets Holiday Club

The holiday club will run during February half term. £5.75 per hour. Come and have an extra play at Homerton with all our fun activities:

Monday 13th February – Friday 17th  February  2017 9am – 5pm

Ask Melody Wright or the office for a request form. The holiday club does get full so please apply as soon as possible.  
School Fund
Thank you for continuing to support our school fund. Your generous contributions enable us to provide extra activities for the children that they enjoy and learn from; ingredients for cooking, planting in our allotment, a parent and children Easter activity etc.  Some parents kindly give a cheque/cash to Homerton for about £10.00 per half term or £1.50 per week. Many thanks for your contributions, they really make a difference!
Chinese New Year is coming up this half of term so expect to hear more about our celebrations! Do liaise with class teachers if you have something that you would like to share with the children for this special event.
Lost Property
Please remember to label your children’s hats, scarves, gloves, coats, tops etc. so they don’t get lost and can be returned to the children. There is a lost property basket in the entrance opposite the office.
Illness

Please keep poorly children at home (48 hours after last bout of sickness or diarrhoea), it helps keep staff and other children well.  
Children at Homerton love to be outdoors! Hoods, waterproofs, warm jackets etc for bad weather are a very good idea at this time of year!

Parking
Thank you to all of those who park legally and with consideration to our neighbours. It helps everyone, please keep it up!
Half Term

The last day of this half term is Friday 10th February 2017 and we are back in school on Tuesday 21st February 2017.
Drop in groups will continue as usual at Homerton and Fawcett over the half term break.
Sue Sutton

Head of Centre
